
MUNICIPALITY OF CENTRAL MANITOULIN 
ROAD COMMITTEE MEETING 

JUNE 6, 2023 

 

Attending: Chairperson Councillor D. Stephens, Mayor R. Stephens, Councillor Bisaillon, 

Mitchell, Scott, along with the CAO Clerk Deforge and Deputy Clerk Mader and Staff Person 

Nicklasson. Three members of the public attended the meeting. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. 

 

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest.  

 

MOTION: MITCHELL AND R. STEPHENS  

That the agenda be approved with the following additions 

In old business - A) Young St speed limit…carried. 

 

MOTION: MITCHELL AND R. STEPHENS 

That the minutes of the last regular meeting of the Road Committee held on April 4, 2023 

be approved…carried…carried. 

 

There were no delegations/petitions. 

 

MOTION: MITCHELL AND R. STEPHENS 

THAT we recommend to Council that speed signs indicating 60KM as well as a school zone 

ahead be erected on Young St. …carried.  

 

MOTION: MITCHELL AND R. STEPHENS  

THAT we recommend to Council, that The Snowplow Tender submitted by C. Pearson and 

sons be approved in the amount of $19,512.00 plus HST.  

 

That we direct staff to re-tender the sidewalk contact, as well as to research what 

equipment is needed for clearing the sidewalk during the wintertime.  

 

Staff Person P. Mader gave an update on the Townline Bridge. It is at a 60% design phase, 

a meeting with the consultant is happening for June 7, 2023. More updates to follow. 

 

CAO/Clerk Denise gave an update on Household Hazardous waste day.   

 

MOTION: R. STEPHENS & MITCHELL  

That we recommend to Council that the year-to-date financial report for the Road 

Committee ending May 31st, 2023 be approved…carried. 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:37 p.m. on a motion made by Councillor Mitchell.  

 

 

         


